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Brandywine Owners Association BOD Members Needed
Our recruiting efforts for BOD candidates so far have yielded no 

candidates. With 638 residences in Brandywine, we expect enough 
residents would step up and be willing to serve. If we cannot maintain a 
viable board to manage the community, we will have no choice but to hire 
a professional management company. 

Three board members’ terms expire May 1, 2025 and we need 
candidates to fill those positions. If you are interested in serving your 
community, please write a brief bio about yourself. It will be sent out 
along with ballots and dues notices in March.

Please reply to any board member or to Brandywineowners70@gmail.
com. (Continued on page 5)

By Monica Sellars

Birthday Celebration for 
Anne Lynes
By Myra Roche

On January 16, 2025, long time 
LGA member, Anne Lynes, was guest 
of honor at a party commemorating 
her 90th birthday! Anne was joined by 
twenty-eight of her closest friends at 
No Name Pizza, at a celebration hosted 
by Myra Roche, Loretta Beaulieu, and 
Lori Wilson.

Anne was entertained by many 
funny birthday cards, amused by 
numerous pictures and a slide show of 
good times and good friends at Brandy-
wine, suffered through a good natured  

“roasting,” and was moved by video 
messages from old friends who have moved away. Attendees ranged in age 
from 50 to 98 years old….proving that age is only a number!! 

We should all be so lucky to age as well as Anne, to be so loved, to have 
as many friends, and to have at least two holes-in-one before we die!!  

Cheers to you, Anne Lynes!

Celebrating Christmas 2024
By Gail Connell

Some of the ladies of English Turn got together in December for lunch at 
Longhorn restaurant. They celebrated their neighborhood friendships over 
lunch and lively conversations.

HAPPY NEW YEAR from all of your English Turn neighbors! May 2025 
richly bless all of us!!

In front, left to right: Mary Lou Kay, Lanette Garner, and Diane Duval
Back row, left to right: Connie Bradshaw, Vicki Carroll, Debbie Sparshott, 
Jean Lessner, Rosa Haithcock, and Gail Connell

Since Brandywine was first developed, the neighborhood has relied 
upon the services of community volunteers to carry out most of our day 
to day operations. The board is responsible for the management of our 
community budget, arranging the upkeep of our common areas and 
infrastructure, maintaining compliance with community by-laws and 
covenants, representing Brandywine to the town, county and state, and 
serving the community in many other ways.

By relying on community volunteers, we have been able to keep our 
annual dues significantly lower than many surrounding communities 
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Physical Therapy Direct Access
in North Carolina

What is Direct Access? Direct access allows patients to seek physical therapy 
services without needed a physicians referral

Benefits of Direct Access:
• Immediate Care: Start your rehabilitation sooner

• Cost-Effective: Reduce out-of-picket expenses by 
bypassing unnecessary doctor visits

• Personalized Treatment: Work directly with your physical 
therapist to develop a tailored plan

Why Choose Physical Therapy?
• Pain Management: Alleviate chronic pain and recover from injuries

• Improved Mobility: Enhance your strength and flexibility
• Preventative Care: Address issues before they escalate

Who Can Benefit?
• Athletes recovering from injuries

• Individuals with chronic pain
• Anyone seeking to improve mobility

and function

Big Rock Physical Therapy
252-647-2778

450 NC Hwy. 24
Morehead City, NC 28557

bigrockpt.com
Just 1 mile down the road!

Our Providers:
Dr. Scott Murray, PT, DPT
Joseph deSchuytner, PTA
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203-623-1968 • sjmas411@gmail.com

252-723-9540 • fulcher.asv@gmail.com

252-916-7372 • lisapharo13@gmail.com

252-326-1370 • mtp422@charter.net  

440-503-1202 • hyper42677@gmail.com

BOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
230 Brandywine Blvd.

www.brandywineowners.org

President – Scott Mason 

Vice President – Patsy Fulcher

Secretary – Lisa Pharo

Treasurer – Mike Pulley

Director at Large – Jennifer Figueredo

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS
(919) 306-2859 •  jrbrown@embarqmail.com
252-241-9454  • rmarson@ec.rr.com
252-622-4768 • susanpike84@gmail.com
252-269-0179 • tbeszterczei@gmail.com
231-420-1883 • aschulte0217@yahoo.com
919-451-9080 • ahainesnd@gmail.com
252-269-0060
919-495-3233 • alexmhc@gmail.com
252-885-2440 • brose@nccumc.org
252-725-9904 • pauljohnson4123@gmail.com
brandywinewelcome@gmail.com
(703) 819-1588  
252-726-9232 • rochedog@gmail.com
252-646-2469  • tbeszterczei@gmail.com

252-725-0196 • MGunz9helo@yahoo.com
wngainey@gmail.com
talger1240@gmail.com

ACC Chair – Jim Brown

ACC Secretary – Becca Marson  

Beautification – Sue Pike

Camera – Ted Beszterczei

Christmas Lighting – Amy Schulte

Database Manager – Andy Haines

Drainage – Scott Carpenter

Facebook Administrator – Alex Russell

Neighborhood Reps – Bob Rose

Recreational Area – Paul Johnson

Welcome Committee/Gate Cards

 – Deb Cooke

Security Gates (Breakage) – Mark Roche

Security Gates (Breakage and Gate

 Device Problems) – Ted Beszterczei

Boat/Storage Yard – Gary Stobaugh

Webmaster – Will Gainey

Website Volunteer – Terry Alger

BRANDYWINE SUBDIVISION PRESIDENTS
cedarwood village
english turn
hammock place

reserve green
the reserve
village green

Gary LaBelle • 413-504-9121
Johnny Coffee • 336-260-5584
Sonya Carpenter • 443-848-9666
hammockplace@yahoo.com
Frank DeBernardo • 203-200-8407
Janet Stout • 252-726-0452
Jody Adams • 410-570-7487

 

919-922-5010

252-241-2622

252-648-8092

919-631-5062

252-240-1828

252-622-9401

646-2361

252-723-2545

252-728-0626

President - Jack Ashley (BAY HARBOR VILLAGE) 
252-717-6347 • jlashley@ec.rr.com

Vice President - Clark Johnson (BOGUE VILLAGE)
252-622-9401 • encdds@yahoo.com

Secretary - Jennifer Shearin – (OAK BLUFF)
252-916-7995 • jenchefmom@aol.com

Treasurer - Ray Gann (BRANDYWINE PLACE)
336-613-1376 • rgann@triad.rr.com

Richard Hall  – Member-At-Large 
(BAY CLUB CIRCLE) 
252-241-2622 • richardh@coastalnet.com

Barbara Parker – Member-At-Large (THE VILLAS) 
919-943-8834 • bhparker18@ gmail.com

Chris Mann – Member-At-Large (PINE BLUFF)
252-723-9321 • cradioman@gmail.com

Committee Chairs
By-Laws Committee - Clark Johnson

Finance Committee - Ray Gann & Jack Ashley

Storm Water - Jack Ashley & Terry Barbour

Landscape - Jennifer Shearin

Nominating Committee –The Board of Directors

Boat Yard (BBA-Owned Spaces Only) - Jack Ashley

Pool Reservations - J.A. Canady 919-618-5906
jcanady4@gmail.com

Gate/Security (Cards/Clickers) – Chris Mann (Chair), 
& Terry Barbour
Chris: 252-723-9321 / cradiomann@gmail.com
Terry: 252-728-0626 /brandywinebayhoa@gmail.com

Community Association Manager/Recording 
Secretary/Pool & Tennis - Terry Barbour
252-728-0626 brandywinebayhoa@gmail.com

OAK BLUFF
Lorenda Overman
lorenda.harrell@gmail.com

BAY CLUB
Richard Hall

BAY CLUB CONDOS
Mark Kangas
markkangas@aol.com

THE MARINA
Ken Etheridge
kenbwine@gmail.com

BAY HARBOR VILLAGE
Kyra Moore
nomoore@ec.rr.com

BOGUE VILLAGE
Clark Johnson
encdds@yahoo.com

BRANDYWINE PLACE
Shorty Edwards

PINE BLUFF
Mark Wojciechowski
cecwojo@gmail.com

THE VILLAS
Terry Barbour
brandywinebayhoa@gmail.com

BRANDYWINE BAY
ASSOCIATION

BRANDYWINE BAY
ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors

Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning 
& Asset Protection 

710 Arendell Street • Morehead City, NC 28557
252-726-8411

lawyers@kirkmanwhitford.com • www.kirkmanwhitford.com 

Jane Gordon
Attorney at Law

KirKman, Whitford, Brady,
Berryman & Gordon, P.a.

General Practice Attorneys
jgordon@kirkmanwhitford.com
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Spectacular Decorations 
This Year, Neighbors

Photo by Mariana Goldstein

Well done, Brandywine – our community’s holiday decora-
tions were superb! Congratulations to everyone who put up 
lights and decorations and inspired a festive spirit for the neigh-
borhood. It’s so much fun to see the creative displays.

Contest Results

First place goes to The Grinch Who Stole Christmas display at 307 Emerywood Drive. 

Second place is awarded 
to the home of the Dancing 
Santa at 218 Brandywine 
Boulevard. 

Third place goes out to the beautiful house of 
lights at 106 Rattan Lane. 

Our much needed additional category, honorable 
mention, goes out to the Whoville display at 310 Em-
erywood Drive. 

The BOA board would like to thank all participants of the Christmas decorating con-
test this holiday season! Judges worked hard to name the winners and it was not an easy 
task!
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PRODUCTION LAYOUT/
DESIGN

MICHELLE DOBBS

DISTRIBUTION

STEVE MOCK • 252-422-2750

mock@ec.rr.com

ADVERTISING

MARIE LAWRENCE • 252-241-8186

marie@thenewstimes.com

DELIVERY

ANDERSON WOLFE • 252-241-7086

catchingfish@mac.com

CONTRIBUTING REPORTERS
David and Lorri Balch 

James Allen Canady
Gail Connell

Susie Garland
Mariana Goldstein

Scott Mason
Greg Patterson

Lisa Pharo
Myra Roche

Monica Sellars
Diana Viglianese

Our Community Newspaper

MONICA SELLARS

252-648-0170

editor.soundwaves@gmail.com

Please email submissions by the 20th of each month.

Building a new home or 
remodeling?

Don’t forget the 
water!

Kinetico® products
have the Mike Holmes

seal of approval

Showroom located at
5633 Hwy. 70 East, Newport, NC

or visit
www.kineticoadvancedwatersystems.com

252-223-4444
Advanced Water Systems, Inc., is your local, independent, 
authorized Kinetico dealer serving eastern NC, SE Virginia 

and coastal South Carolina

WINTER
 SPECIAL

Check and test 
any brand softener 
and add one bag 

of salt for
 $25.00 + tax. 

who rely instead on property management services. With property 
management services, you would likely find yourself working with a 
faceless person over the phone who may not represent your best interests. 
A volunteer board comprised of community members is much more 
familiar with the community’s needs and desires, and will keep the 
communities best interests at the forefront.

BOD Members Needed Continued from page 1

ALL ABOARD!
By Scott Mason

The board, along with your various committees, have been busy 
keeping Brandywine a nice place to live. A big shout out to Amy and her 
volunteers for decorating the entrances for the Christmas season. They 
looked great. Thanks to all who participated in the Christmas decorating 
contest -- many wonderful displays throughout the neighborhood. 
The contest judges had a difficult time, as many of you deserve special 
recognition for your efforts. 

Thank you Susan and your helpers; the landscaping at the entrances 
look great. Deb is keeping busy with all the real estate transfers and 
welcoming new neighbors to the community. Jim and the ACC are always 
busy assuring compliance with building restrictions and covenants. Paul 
is getting the playground ready for spring. Gary is getting the boatyard 
registrations updated. Bob is working on updating and revamping the 
street rep program. Alex and Will quietly keep up with Facebook and web 
stuff. 

Ted, Mark and John have been busier than usual trying to get the 
gates repaired from the damages sustained by two separate vehicle 
incidents at the 24 entrance, and the entrance gate at 70 being somewhat 
temperamental. Hopefully, by the time you read this, everything will be 
repaired and we will once again be a gated community!

Scott has been busy dealing with multiple culvert failures within 
Brandywine and ensuring maintenance is ongoing throughout the 
neighborhood’s drainage system. He has also been coordinating with 
various NC and Carteret County officials to troubleshoot the drainage 
problem near the Hwy 70 entrance, which is outside of Brandywine’s 
control. Currently, the Carteret County Soil & Water Conservation office 
is working on clearing the most urgent areas of blockage that are affecting 
drainage in this area. A larger effort, requiring special County funding, 
may be necessary to further clear debris.  

Anyone interested in working on any of our committees? Please contact 
the committee chairperson.



� I Sound Waves FEBRUARY 2025

By Lorri Balch

Explore.  Dream.  Discover.

Contact Lorri
lorri@LiveWell-Travel.com
(252) 917-1520 cell/text

www.LiveWell-Travel.com

Destination Highlight: Dreaming of Tuscany

What do you think of when you think of Tuscany? Do you think of the 
famous movie, “Under the Tuscan Sun,” where a woman (Diane Lane) 
moves to Tuscany after a divorce and restores an old home and her bro-
ken heart? Do you think of a rich, robust glass of Chianti wine paired with 
homemade pasta and Tiramisu? Did you know that Tuscany is actually 
known for - yes, its wine - but also, its fabulous steak and meat dishes?  Tus-
cany is a region rich in culture, heritage, history, and natural beauty. 

Florence, known as a true Renaissance City, is a “must see” medieval city, 
especially for exploring the museums and monuments. Southern Tuscany 
is a true gem and often what you see in postcards. Small villages and the 
charming communities of Siena, San Gimignano, and Montepulciano are 
beautiful in every respect and provide the old-world thrill of going back 

in time. The wines, 
both the Brunello 
di Montalcino 
and Montalcino 
d’Abruzzo, are 
highly sought-after 
classics.

In the northern 
region, not to miss is 
the Leaning Tower 
of Pisa, as well as 

taking a tranquil walk 
along the Arno 
River. I love Lucca, 
a small fortified me-
dieval village where 
you can experience 
the thrill of walk-
ing or bicycling on 
top of the city walls. 
Tuscany offers so 
much to so many 
people; whether you 
prefer a laid-back 
style vacation, a 
cultural immersion, 

a culinary adventure, or a pleasant mix of activities, sifting through all the 
highlights can be daunting. Using a professional travel planner can help you 
curate the perfect itinerary for you and your travel companions.

Adventure Awaits

Tips for visiting Tuscany:
Visit April-May and September-October, when it’s not only less 
crowded, but also temperatures are pleasing.
Dedicate time in both cosmopolitan Florence and the beautiful Tus-
can countryside.
Explore the local Cucina Enoteca’s (Italian Wine Bar/Kitchens) in 
each city. These are owned by small families who take great pride in 
their food, wine and restaurant ambience.
Learn the local pleasantries.
Sit in a local café with a coffee or 
wine and take it all in. 
Smile and interact with the 
locals. I assure you they will treat 
you like family.
Slow down, take in the sights, 
sounds, and smells for a richer, 
memorable lifetime experience.

This travel advice is provided by 
LiveWell Travel, a full-service travel 
agency located at 351 Salter Path Road 
in Pine Knoll Shores, that provides un-
biased research, detailed planning and 
reservation services. LiveWell does not 
charge fees and is not under contract 
with any suppliers. A travel advisor 
can ease the stress of travel planning 
and save time, money, and aggrava-
tion. Visit livewell-travel.com or contact 
Lorri Balch at 252-917-1520 or lorri@
livewell-travel.com for more informa-
tion.

•

•

•

•
•

•

•
My husband and daughter sharing a meal at our 
borrowed Tuscan home.

Our daughters enjoying local hospitality in the vil-
lage of Vico.
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Brandywine Book Club News
The Brandywine Book Club ladies 

met in December at Beaufort Grocery 
for a relaxing lunch meeting. As per 
tradition, everyone brought books to 
donate to Toys for Tots.

In January the discussion was on the 
book The Heaven and Earth Grocery 
Store by James McBride. The story 
begins in 1972 in Pottstown, PA where 
a human skeleton is found at the local 
water reservoir and then flashes back 
to explore its connection to the town’s 
immigrant history. The February book 
is The Widow of the South by Robert 

Hicks. It is a true story about a Southern plantation woman who transformed 
her home into a field hospital and cemetery during the Civil War’s Battle of 
Franklin, Tennessee.

After 23 years of coordinating the Brandywine Book Club, Melinda Brown 
has retired and moved to the Apex area. We wish Melinda the best at this excit-
ing phase in her life and thank her for making the Brandywine Book Club a 
success. 

The Book Club meets the second Tuesday of each month at 1 PM. Guests 
are always welcome! Please contact Diana Viglianese at (252) 726-0676 if you 
would like more information.

Our services include:
Free water analysis
Your Choice of Non-Electric & Electric Water 
Softeners & Reverse Osmosis Drinking Water 
Systems
Residential salt delivery to all brand water 
softeners
Sales & Rental Reverse Osmosis Purification 
Drinking Water Systems for Trihalomethane 
contamination
Filter Service to all brands of Reverse Osmosis 
Drinking Water Systems
Rust Control for irrigation systems to prevent 
rust stains on driveways & sidewalks
24 Hour Emergency Service on all brands 
of water treatment systems by calling 
252.725.1940
100% Customer Satisfaction on All work 
Performed

•
•

•

•

•

•

•

•

Serving all of Eastern NC
WaterCare, Inc. has been 

manufacturing water treatment 
systems since 1946.

WaterCare, Inc. is American owned 
and all products are made in the USA.

Mention this ad 
and receive

your first service!

20% OFF

Join our Family!
Local business since 2012 ~ Let Our Family Care for Yours

Soft Water
Solutions, LLC.

is proud to be your 
local authorized

Dealer for Eastern NC.

will JOHNSON
Manager

bill JOHNSON
Owner

KATE JOHNSON
Customer Service Manager

SYbil bRiTT
Office Manager

Taqueria y Pupuseria

Los Sabores Latinos

Featuring:
Monday – All You Can Eat Pupusas

Tuesday – Taco Tuesday All You Can Eat

We Deliver!
We support local sports teams and all teachers of the county

and El Mercandito Mexican Store

Authentic Mexican and Salvadorian food
Hand made Tortillas made

Fresh Every Day!
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Ladies Golf Association
Awards Dinner
By Myra Roche

Twelve ladies played a team game on Halloween with some tricks and 
treats on the course. The team of Mickey Friend, Ann O’Connor and Sue 
Pike played “boo-tiful” and won. 

Our last official play date is our Ace of the Year. President Angela Zieleck 
won among the other Aces. Congratulations, Angela!

Our Awards dinner was again held at Amos Mosquito’s restaurant. 
Twenty eight ladies attended. The food was fabulous. They were also en-
tertained by Mrs. Claus with some help from Dominick the Donkey and 
the Elves. Award prizes were handed out.

The major winners were:
•	 Chairman’s Cup - Mickey Friend
•	 Memorial Tournament - Mickey Friend
•	 President’s Cup - Bernie Moreno
•	 Ace of the Year - Angela Zieleck
•	 LGA Champion - Myra Roche
•	 Most Improved - Sue Pike
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Misplaced Mutts is Fundraising to 
Start a Local Spay and Neuter Clinic

Misplaced Mutts has some BIG news!! As you may know, there are very 
few options for low-cost dog and cat spay and neuter services for our area, 
and we have a large pet overpopulation problem. There are some amazing 
local vets who collaborate with us to help as much as possible, and a few 
other vets that participate in a voucher program, which is able to help some 
pet owners as well. 

While this is both amazing and essential, the appointments are still not 
enough to keep up with the high demand that would keep our animal shel-
ters from becoming horribly overcrowded.  We are now working with a vet 
and others to bring a low-cost spay and neuter clinic right here to Carteret 
County.  

How long this takes depends upon fundraising, but we have an anony-
mous donor who is willing to match up to $100,000 in donations to get this 
ball rolling!  

Any dollar amount will be matched, so if you wish to help us enact real 
and permanent change to help the dog and cat overpopulation problem 
right here at home, consider helping our campaign.  

If you are a potential donor and want to hear more about our plan, send 
us an email (misplacedmutts@gmail.com) with your contact information. 
In addition, posts on Facebook have links and details for all the ways you 
can support Misplaced Mutts and the clinic campaign: https://www.face-
book.com/Misplacedmutts/.

Donations are tax deductible.
Ways to donate:

Checks, mail to: Misplaced Mutts, PO Box 58, Beaufort, NC 28516
PayPal: misplacedmutts@gmail.com
Venmo: @misplacedmutts

NOTE: The correct Misplaced Mutts Venmo profile does not have a dash 
after it. It is under the “Charities” category, not “people.”

•
•
•
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Michelle – is it possible to retain the red text where Susie has placed it? 
I created a PNG for this also, in case it works better. I’m not sure if this 
might be better as a PDF? Let me know if I need to do something for 
this… 
 
The Agony and the Ecstasy 
By: Susie Garland 
  
  
Now that I have your attention 
Let’s move on with my poem 
It’s all about that little sphere 
Often causing us to sigh and moan 
  
If golf balls could laugh while they’re talking 
What do you think they would say? 
Let’s follow some of our players 
While they swing their clubs and pray 
  
First on the tee is Loretta 
She takes her stance, then swings 
Hoping that that little sphere 
Will fly like a bird with its wings 
  
Kathy’s turn as she approaches the tee 
As confident as she can be 
But, oh, that ball had a mind of its own 
And decided to travel to places unknown 
  
Nelda’s turn and her pink ball shouts,  
“Yoo-Hoo, it’s me; I’m here in the trap” 
“You have no concept aiming” 
“By God, you need a map!” 
  
Next on the tee is Alisa 
Now here’s a girl that can hit 
But sometimes the ball just doesn’t behave 
And she mutters to herself, “Oh, shit” 
  
Now it’s Anne with an E to show off her stuff 
She slams at that little round sphere 
Then watches it go right into the lake 
And yells, “Ah, I really don’t care”  
  
Christine uses her iron to drive 
The ball asks, “why not use a wood?” 
“I could travel so much farther” 
“You should try it; you really should” 
  
Bernie, the putter, begins to mutter 
“Sucker, get into that hole” 
Why chip when you can putt? 
That is always Bernie’s goal 
  
So, now, a foursome is on the fairway 
Mickey, Janice, Linda, and Jean 
Out comes their trusty 3-wood 
But their balls become ever so mean 
  
Two of them land in the woods far away 
Another one goes out of bounds  
Kerplash goes the 4th ball and says “ta ta” 
While the girls are hunting like blood hounds 
  
The balls are laughing and snickering 
As they land in the water with a splat 
Sue and Lori watch from behind 
And agree: yup: been there, done that 
  
Ann O is just short of the green 
So she takes out her trusty chipper 
But the ball flies way over the green 

But sometimes the ball just doesn’t behave 
And she mutters to herself, “Oh, shit” 
  
Now it’s Anne with an E to show off her stuff 
She slams at that little round sphere 
Then watches it go right into the lake 
And yells, “Ah, I really don’t care”  
  
Christine uses her iron to drive 
The ball asks, “why not use a wood?” 
“I could travel so much farther” 
“You should try it; you really should” 
  
Bernie, the putter, begins to mutter 
“Sucker, get into that hole” 
Why chip when you can putt? 
That is always Bernie’s goal 
  
So, now, a foursome is on the fairway 
Mickey, Janice, Linda, and Jean 
Out comes their trusty 3-wood 
But their balls become ever so mean 
  
Two of them land in the woods far away 
Another one goes out of bounds  
Kerplash goes the 4th ball and says “ta ta” 
While the girls are hunting like blood hounds 
  
The balls are laughing and snickering 
As they land in the water with a splat 
Sue and Lori watch from behind 
And agree: yup: been there, done that 
  
Ann O is just short of the green 
So she takes out her trusty chipper 
But the ball flies way over the green 
Flipping and flopping like the dolphin Flipper 
  
Angela and Myra are competing once more 
Get in the hole, they both shout with chagrin 
Begging the golf gods with desperate calls 
It’s me, it’s me, and I want to win 
  
Lenna and Pat are in the cart 
Finally getting to the green 
They both putt within an inch of the cup 
And let out one big scream 
  
Brenda and Susie are puffing away 
Not a care in the world, dont'cha think? 
Both of them now hitting their third shot 
Yup, right into the drink 
  
Nella and Ruthie are smartest of all 
Watching is easier than hitting the ball 
But here we all are, and that is the reason 
To celebrate this holiday season 
 

• WINDOW & SCREEN REPAIR
• POWER TOOLS & EQUIPMENT
• LAWN & GARDEN SUPPLIES

• CHAINS & FASTENERS
• PLUMBING & ELECTRICAL

HARDWARE
WILLIAMS

“Your Handy Helpful Hardware Store”

GERBER, BUCK & CASE KNIVES • KEYS
GLASS CUT TO SIZE • WE CUT & THREAD PIPE

252-726-7158
OPEN EVERY DAY – MON-SAT 7:30a-6:00p – SUN NOON-5p

MOREHEAD PLAZA
3011 BRIDGES ST
MOREHEAD CITY

®

P A I N T
GREAT PAINT. GREAT STORE
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Carteret, Craven, 
Crystal Coast

Boat, RV, Big Toy 
Storage

Pick up your boat on your way to the coast or pick 
up your RV on your way out of town!

1122 Chatham Street • Newport, NC 28570
Derek Waller • 252-342-3014
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5 Financial Habits for
Long-Term Success

Presented by Greg Patterson and James Allen Canady

In the world of personal finance, it’s not just about how much you earn; it’s about 
how you manage what you have. Whether you’re fresh out of college, eyeing retire-
ment, or somewhere in between, developing strong financial habits is critical for 
long-term success. This article will explore five key moves that can help you build 
wealth, reduce financial stress, and achieve your long-term goals. Although they 
aren’t quick fixes, you’ll be amazed at how they can positively affect your financial 
future if you stick with them. 

1. Put Savings and Investments on Autopilot
You’ve heard this before, but don’t dismiss it as a cliché: pay yourself first. This 

means setting up automatic transfers from your checking account to your savings 
and investment accounts as soon as you get your paycheck. Begin by logging into 
your online banking platform and setting up recurring transfers. You can start 
small—even 5 percent is worthwhile—and gradually increase the percentage over 
time. If your employer offers a 401(k) match, ensure that you’re contributing enough 
to take full advantage of this free money. Remember, even small, consistent contri-
butions can grow significantly over time due to compound interest.

2. Cut Back on Impulse Purchases
That late-night online shopping scroll that somehow ends with a cart full of stuff 

you didn’t know you “needed” isn’t helping you reach your money goals. To reel 
in impulse purchases, try setting aside a cooling-off period for nonessential items 
you’re considering buying. Instead of purchasing, add them to a wish list on your 
phone or to a Post-it Note—and keep it out of your online cart. Then, give it a day 
or two. That “must-have” item might seem unnecessary after 24 hours. You can also 
try the 30-day rule for larger purchases, giving yourself a full month to decide if it’s 
worth the cost. You may realize you didn’t need it that much. 

3. Track Your Spending
To make informed money decisions, you need to know where your cash is 

going. Keeping track of spending helps you figure out where you can cut back and 
increase the funds you put toward your goals. Start by choosing a way to record 
your purchases, whether it’s a budgeting app, a spreadsheet, or just an old-fashioned 
notebook. Record every expense, no matter how small, for one month. Then, go 
over your spending patterns and figure out where you can make cuts. You might 
find some surprises, like buying coffee, snacks, or a daily lunch salad add up to a 
vacation’s worth of cash over time. Use this information to create a practical, goal-
centered budget, and continue tracking to ensure that you’re sticking to it.

4. Get Familiar with Your Credit Report
Your credit score affects everything from loan approval to interest rates, so it’s a 

major factor in your financial life. Make it a habit to check your credit report regu-
larly to catch errors and find ways to improve your score. 

Hot tip: Every 12 months, you’re entitled to one free credit report by mail from 
each of the three major credit bureaus (Equifax, Experian, and TransUnion) through 
annualcreditreport.com. If you set a reminder to request one report every four 
months, you’ll have a year-round overview of your credit. You can also receive free 
weekly online credit reports through the same site. What should you be on the look-
out for? Any unfamiliar accounts, incorrect balances, or payments that mistakenly 
show they were late. If you find issues, file a dispute with the credit bureau as soon 
as possible. Regularly monitoring your credit can also help you discover identity 
theft early.

5. Stick to It
It’s not always fun or easy to stick to a financial plan, but consistency is key when 

it comes to money matters. Developing discipline helps you stay on track, even 
when you spot a great sale or find a must-have collector’s item. Start by setting clear, 
achievable goals. Write them down and keep them somewhere you’ll see them often, 
like your fridge or as a phone background. Break larger goals into smaller, man-
ageable steps. If you want to save $5,000 for an emergency fund, for instance, set 
monthly or weekly savings targets. Create accountability by sharing your goals with 
a trusted friend or family member. When you’re feeling discouraged or tempted, 
remind yourself that your long-term financial success is worth it.

Developing strong financial habits is a marathon, not a sprint. It’s about making 
small, smart choices each day. It requires patience, persistence, and a willingness to 
learn from both successes and setbacks. Start by choosing one or two habits to focus 
on, and gradually incorporate the others as you become more comfortable. 

This material has been provided for general informational purposes only and does 
not constitute either tax or legal advice. Although we go to great lengths to make sure 
our information is accurate and useful, we recommend you consult a tax preparer, 
professional tax advisor, or lawyer.

###
Greg Patterson and James Allen Canady are financial advisors located at Atlantic 

Wealth Management, 712 Bridges Street, Morehead City, NC 28557. They offer 
securities and advisory services as Registered Representatives and Investment 
Adviser Representatives of Commonwealth Financial Network®, Member FINRA/
SIPC, a Registered Investment Adviser. They can be reached at 252-515-7800 or at 
greg@myatlanticwealth.com. 

© 2024 Commonwealth Financial Network®

Come Visit Our State-Of-The-Art
BOARDING KENNEL
Your pet’s home away from home

VISIT TODAY FOR A TOUR • MAKE RESERVATIONS EARLY

Featuring climate controlled environment       Medical care provided by licensed veterinarian
Private playtime kitty condos with aquarium view        Personal pampering & Even ice cream treats!
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Service expertise you 
can take comfort in.

Turn to your expert 
Carrier dealer today 
for all your HVAC 
repair, maintenance & 
installation needs.

©CARRIER CORPORATION 2010. A member of the United Technologies Corporation family. Stock sympol UTX.

Final Report of Investigative 
Work by the Brandywine Bay 
Water Task Force

On November 13, 2023, at a BOA Meeting several homeowners voiced 
concerns about the water quality and the water price from Carolina Wa-
ter Inc. (CWS). Scott Mason, President of BOA suggested that the hom-
eowners get together and investigate a “fix” to the issues. 

Nick Viglianese invited interested attendees to sign up and help with 
the investigation. A total of 19 homeowners signed up and shared their 
concern and desire to help fix the issues. 

The Water Task Force was organized and began their work toward 
investigating a path toward cleaner, more affordable water. The task 
force to date has analyzed the cost of the water and analyzed bills for the 
neighborhood. We have challenged the price increases we have received 
and those that have already been approved for the future. We created a 
survey to determine the severity of complaints and to narrow down the 

major complaints. The survey 
results have been shared with 
both CWS and Public Utilities 
(Utility Commission (UC)) 

We met with Carolina Water 
Services Inc on July 9, 2024, 
and voiced our concerns with 
them. They explained to us 
that the water rate will not be 
reduced, it will continue to be 
increased. Their reason for the 
high prices is because they are 
a state and locally taxed private 
water company and cannot 
receive Federal or State Grant 
Money to help offset their 
prices. CWS also explained 
the reason for the change in 
our water quality is because 
they are only concerned with 
Primary Water Quality i.e., 
bacteria and drinking safety. 
The color, smell and taste are 
secondary issues, and the state 
doesn’t require them to meet 
specific criteria for secondary 
water quality nor does it allow 

costs associated with these improvements to be included in their rate 
structure. 

Note: CWSNC owns 300 water systems like BB’s and 30 sewer systems. 
For the most part, these systems are all lumped together, and rates are 
determined in a “uniform rate.” CWS pointed out BB has a net rate benefit 
since the $14 million for our new sewer plant is shared among CWS’ 30 
sewer operations.

The water system was purchased by CWS in 1986, and at that time, the 
system had a working water softener. Around 2012 the water softener 
stopped working and, because this is a secondary water issue, it was not 
fixed. We have argued the fact that if the original system had a working 
water softener they should have fixed the water softener to keep to our ex-
pected standards. They have offered to install a softener and pass the cost 
on to the homeowners as an assessment. We are waiting to hear authorita-
tively what that cost would be.

We have gotten our water tested at the bulkhead and at a residence to 
determine if the quality is due to the pipes coming into our home or the 
water that is coming out initially. We have determined there is not a prob-
lem with our pipes, just the lack of treatment by CWS. 

We met with the Utility Commission Public Staff: Water, Sewer, Tele-
phone Division  in Raleigh on October 17, 2024. Our purpose of this 
meeting was to voice our concerns about our water quality and increas-
ing costs. The Public Staff heard our concerns and will be following up to 
determine what can be done to bring the quality of water that is expected 
by Brandywine consumers. 

Overall, the Water Task Force has explored how to get the water qual-
ity that we deserve and how to reduce our overall costs. We have been 
digging deep and hard in search of facts to gain knowledge. We have 
searched for the most efficient, least costly and most practical strategy 
to resolve these issues. We are awaiting replies to follow up items from 
Carolina Water and the Utility Commission Public Staff, and those items 
will be tracked. 

At this point, the Water Task Force has explored the options to improve 
water quality and cost. Because we have a monopolistic water provider 

Eleanor Wolfe • 252-725-9231

ALL PAWS
PET CARE

AND DOG WALKING

CARE FOR ALL 
ANIMALS

(Continued on page 15)
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Brandywine in the Snow!
Photos from Lisa Pharo
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Final Report, Water Task Force Continued from page 13

we are at their mercy. We have made our concerns heard to both CWS 
and Utility Commission. Hopefully we will see some improvements in 
the near future. In the last 10 years our water quality has gone down, 
the average family water bill, using 4000 gallons of water per month, has 
increased from $76.95 per month to $194.83 per month…an increase of 
253%... all approved by the UC. Their last increase was for a water cost 
increase of 18% and a wastewater increase of 37½% to be spread over 3 
years…2023 through 2025. We can expect more to come as the system 
gets older. 

We get charged for water we don’t use, leaks that they cause, Meters 
that read in both directions, meter readers that constantly misread the 
meters and problems that they cause…we are at their mercy. 

Conclusions/Recommendations:
1.	 BB is at a huge disadvantage trying to engage and negotiate cost 

and water quality issues given the vastness of the CWS enterprise and the 
bureaucratic nature of government oversight which is at a loss to exercise 
any meaningful advocacy on our behalf.  Water Task Force investigative 
efforts conclude further routine action relating to Carolina Water or the 
Public Utilities Commission should be done by an official function within 
the HOA.

2.	 BB’s options are:
A.	 Wait for the PS to respond with possible improvements to water 

quality and what those costs to us consumers might be.
B.	 Continue the efforts by Scott Carpenter and his neighbors in con-

tact with CWS personnel to correct drainage and other issues associated 
with the sewage plant.

C.	 Engage in a long process of energizing our political representation 
in the NC Assembly to enhance oversight and change some legislative 
roadblocks to keeping cost down. We are disadvantaged by the require-
ment of our private company provider to pay various taxes which are sim-
ply passed on to us consumers while our neighbors who have municipal 
providers enjoy tax-free status service reducing their rates.

D.	 Additionally, again in a lengthy process,  engage our Congressio-
nal representatives to allow us BB taxpayers to enjoy benefit from con-
sumer cost reducing Federal grants allowed to our municipal friends. 

E.	 The only other option: annex to a tax-exempt service provider of 
water and sewer which would overcome the above rate issues and put us 
closer to political decision makers giving us much improved opportunity 
to impact water quality and cost issues.

Brandywine Email and 
Address Databases

The Brandywine Owners Association tries to maintain a list of email 
addresses for all residents. This list is used to disseminate important and 
useful information about Brandywine on a timely basis. 

If you are not receiving regular emails from the Brandywine Owners 
Association, you are either not on the list, your address is incorrect or you 
have us blocked. Please be sure you do not have brandywineowners70@
gmail.com blocked. 

To be added to the list, please send a request to brandywineowners70@
gmail.com. Your email address will be kept strictly confidential and only 
used for Brandywine Owners Association communications. Your email 
address will be hidden from all other addressees.

We also maintain a Telephone Directory with listings both by name 
and by address. Please check the current directory, both residential and 
the neighborhood listings. If your listings are correct, no action is re-
quired. If you are not listed or want to make changes, please contact Andy 
Haines at ahainesnd@gmail.com so we can update the next edition. This 
list is also used to update your information in our gate access system.

If you notice any listings that are incorrect, please let Andy know about 
that as well.

Thank you for your cooperation. Accurate information will benefit us 
all.

New to the neighborhood? Contact brandywinewelcome@gmail.com to get your welcome packet and set up your 
gate access code with your phone number.
Need a new gate entry device?
Welcome and new gate devices committee –Marc Atkins| brandywinewelcome@gmail.com
Moving away? Please give your gate cards to the next owner.

Changes to the Brandywine Directory
LUXURY VINYL FLOORING & CARPET

William’s Floor Covering & Interiors
ONE OF CARTERET COUNTY’S

MOST COMPLETE SHOWROOMS

5458 A HWY. 70 WEST • MOREHEAD CITY

252.726.4442 • 252.726-6154

WILLIAM PERRI  – OWNER • JIMMY PITTMAN – MANAGER
NAME BRANDS AT COMPETITIVE PRICES
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252.499.9710

RELIABLELOCAL

NOW PROVIDING 
RESIDENTIAL TRASH 

SERVICE WITH 
COMPETITIVE RATES


